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Meeting Opened:  9.00 am.
Present: Hayden Jones (President), Graeme Liddelow (Vice President), Katie Eddington (Treasurer), Mavis Jones (Secretary), Lorraine McNamara, Christine Toovey, Jude Ottaway, Tony Armstrong, Margaret Broun, Gill Irvine, Bronwyn Croghan (phone link) Reg Radford.  9.15 am Cr Phillips.
Apologies:  Nil (Full House)
1.   Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting 5 February, 2023 
Moved:   Margaret Broun
2nd  Chris Toovey
 –   Accepted and carried by all.

2.   Business Arising:  All items covered in general business. 

3.   Correspondence:
IN:
07 Feb – email response from Paul Harris.
09 Feb – email from Paul Harris re PBPA February Meeting Minutes 

10 Feb – email from Claire Thompson re Agenda for 21 February Council meeting on the website.

12 Feb – email from Paul Harris re PBPA Feb meeting minutes.

20 Feb – email from Margaret re reply from Shire of Denmark re fitness equipment.

21 Feb – email from Mark Guerin SoD re Extension of Prohibited Burning Period by 14 days.
14 Feb – email from Claire Thompson re Minutes 21 February Council Meeting on Website

28 Feb – email from Sod re Community workshops to be held in Denmark & Nornalup.

OUT:
06 Feb – email reply to Paul Harris advising PBPA is unable to Host Bibbulmun Track BBQ.
14 Feb – email response to Paul Harris re inquiry about PBPA February Meeting Minutes.

20 Feb – email by Margaret, Sub Committee Fitness Equipment to SoD 

03 Mar – emailed February meeting minutes to Committee members.

        Moved:   Katie Eddington 

2nd   Margaret Broun    -  Accepted/Endorsed.
4. 
Finance Report:
      All proceeding to budget.  Report tabled for February.

  Moved:  
Katie Eddington

2nd   Reg Radford
-  Accepted/Endorsed
5.
Maintenance Report:  Nil
6.   General Business: 
   
Fitness Equipment. Margaret advised the Denmark Shire will possibly fund and take over the project with a contribution from the PBPA .  Renae, SoD who works with Karis Aplin have been working on this project and Gina McPharlin and Renae will put it to Council.   Margaret has looked at types of equipment available from Forpark, there is a huge range,  Katie, Chris, Jude, Gill, Hayden, Lorraine, Cr Phillips (Bron, if needed) will form the sub-committee to progress this project with Margaret as Chair. The siting of equipment was discussed and the Committee will walk over possible sites after the meeting.  Footnote: after the walk looking at sites, the site favoured is the area behind the playground as it has easy access and parking.

Website. Jude volunteered to have a go at updating the website and referring enquiries to the Peaceful Bay Facebook page as more and more people are opting to use Facebook for information rather than websites.


Bibbulmun Track 25th Anniversary Walk Celebration BBQ. A letter will be sent to Paul Harris detailing our reasons for being unable to host this event.  The Bibbulmun Track foundation will be cc’d in on this correspondence.


Outcome of meeting with David King re Beach Access. Hayden and Mavis met with David King on site on10 February and various options were looked at.  It is a difficult topography to introduce formal board walks and the most practical option at this stage is to take the sandy track back to original level, look at geo-tech matting and a maintenance programme to control sand coverage.  We agreed to write to David to thank him for his time and input to this issue and hope to continue to find a more permanent access solution.


PBPA Owned Tools & Equipment. When the Maintenance position is finalised we discussed what should happen to PBPA owned items.  It was decided to keep the smaller ride-on mower for us along with hand tools i.e., rakes, shovels, hammers etc. The pole-saw, chainsaw and large mower leave to the Shire.  The spray units can be advertised for Sale on Facebook along with the Quad Bike.

Maintenance Position. David King, Jeremy and Hayden toured the Bay and David was familiarised with what Jeremy does and what the Bay needs regarding maintenance.  Negotiations regarding Jeremy’s employment went well, and that Jeremy will become a Shire employee is a likely outcome, however, Hayden left further detailed discussion to David King and Jeremy.
7.   Other Business: 
Chris expressed concern at the speed vehicles were using at the junctions of Central Ave and Second and Third Ave.  She is waiting for someone to be injured in a collision. Chris also said the Park/Oval looks great and she overheard very positive comments from visitors using the facility. 

(Nice to receive bouquets now and then!)
Katie has met with Jane Kelsby regarding a toilet at the Sea Rescue car park. Negotiations are ongoing but it seems it will be a long drop environmental toilet rather than a septic system.

Reg has the TEAMS app ready to go for virtual meetings.  He just needs to purchase the speaker.

Tony has put up the frame around the pin up board and it looks great.
Graeme advised he has painted the Mens and Ladies toilet, but he is concerned about mould on the ceilings, maybe look at extractor fans or similar.  He has also painted the doors which finish off the overall internal freshness of the Hall. (Thanks, Graeme you’ve done a great job).  Graeme also said the exterior east wall of the Hall needs attention.  Flag Hill rail cross pieces need replacing or at least have the straps renewed. Mavis will raise a Work Order with the Shire for maintenance on Flag Hill. The Quad bike ready for sale on Facebook through the “best offer” system. He also suggested “Reduce Speed” signs x 2 on the Ring Road to remind drivers of the 40 kph limit, and enquired of Hayden if he had done the supply list for Christmas Party and New Year Fun Day, which he answered “yes, all done”
Gill has the photos for the Notice Board that she and Bron were working on ready to put up.  Katie gave her a key to access the Notice Board.

Margaret said the Information Bay is awful and not local enough and maybe we should look at something more relevant to Peaceful Bad.  Also mentioned the seating around the Ring Road dual pathway.  Katie said they cost approximately $300 and suggested siting one at the deviation just before 5th Ave and one somewhere in the vicinity of Flag Hill and the turn off towards the Sea Rescue.
Hayden said he will follow up Reduce Speed and crossroad signage with Martin as well the gravel quality for village roads.  He will also follow up the advisory sign with the “smiley” or “sad” face encouraging drivers to keep within the speed limit that the Shire owns, for Easter and Christmas holiday periods. He requested we write to the Shire of Denmark confirming that remedial work on the Peaceful Bay Road needs to be done and the Committee agreed.
8.   Meeting closed: 
10.30 pm


Next Meeting:    2nd APRIL,  2023 









(Chris Toovey will be an apology)
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